
 
 
 

OFFICE OF POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER FOR WEST YORKSHIRE 
 

Record of decision made by the Police and Crime Commissioner 
 

Decision Notice Number 13/039 
 

Title/Subject: Relocation of Wakefield Rural Neighbourhood Policing Team 
 
 
Summary and recommendations:  
The PFI Business Case included the need to dispose of Wood Street Police Station as the 
majority of staff and functions would relocate to the new Divisional Headquarters at 
Havertop Lane. It was acknowledged that the Wakefield Rural Neighbourhood Policing 
Team would not be housed at Havertop Lane and therefore would require alternative 
accommodation. The team is currently based in Wood Street. 
 
In keeping with the principles of Estate Rationalisation opportunities have been identified 
to locate them within the Force headquarters complex, thereby removing the need for 
acquisitions leading to additional running costs. 
 
Discussions have taken place between the Estates Dept and appropriate Divisional 
representatives and suitable accommodation has been identified.  It is therefore proposed 
to locate the Rural Neighbourhood Policing Team in 18-22 Laburnum Road. 
 
Police and Crime Commissioner decision* 
The PCC approved recommendation. 
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